
Sunday, 7 Oct 2018: Twenty-seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time - Year B 

www.facebook.com/blacktowncatholics 

We acknowledge the Darug people, the traditional custodians on whose land we worship.  

Our  Parish Mission Statement 
Mary, Queen of the Family Parish is a welcoming, diverse, multicultural, Catholic community.    

We seek: to live, teach and share the joy of the Gospel; to grow as disciples of Jesus through prayer,  
witness and action and to respond to the needs of the family in the Blacktown community and beyond. 

WITH OPEN HEARTS AND MINDS 
The Lord said to Elijah, “Go out and stand on the mountain in the presence of the Lord,  

for the Lord is about to pass by.” (1 Kings 19:11.) 
Dear Friends, 
 

My name is John Laffan and I have been asked by Father Peter and the Parish Council to support the parish community 
in listening and gathering your responses to the Plenary question, 

What do you think God is asking of us in Australia at this time? 
 

Pope Francis is asking our Parish to join all others in, ‘advancing along a path of pastoral and missionary conversion.’ 
Our Bishop Vincent has agreed that ‘we are in the wilderness,’ and that following the Royal Commission we need to reflect on our own 
healing and future.  Now, we are being called to listen to the ‘voice of God,’ and share this with open hearts as our Church seeks change 
and rebirth. 
 

In many ways, we are like the two disciples on the Road to Emmaus. They were travelling this road following the crucifixion of Jesus. 
They were afraid and questioned the future of their young communities. But it was on this road that Jesus appeared to them, ‘and in the 
breaking of the bread,’ they recognised him. The disciples never lost their faith, they never lost their hope.  
 

Today we are being asked by our Church leaders to listen to God, to listen to one another. With open hearts and minds we will  gather 
and be given opportunity to share our response to the plenary question, “What do you think God is asking of us in Australia at this 
time?” 
 

Over these next months we will meet with all members of our faith community. We will visit our schools and will look 
to ways of reaching all those who wish to answer the question in the Blacktown community. 
 

We are on the threshold of an important time within our Church. Our Church leaders realize that our future requires 
change. It is now our opportunity to support our Church by actively responding to the question in a Spirit of open minds 
and hearts. Like the two disciples, we are being asked to have courage at this time and believe that we can all make a 
difference.              - John Laffan 

 
St Michael’s Church 

58 Orwell St 
Blacktown 

Office Hours: 
Sunday 8.30am - 11.30am 

St Patrick’s Church 
51-59 Allawah St, 

Blacktown 
Office Hours: 

Mon - Fri: 9am - 4pm 

Tel : 9622 1125 
A/H :  9621  3146   
Fax :  96 7 1  64 2 5  
Em ai l :  ad m i n @m q o f b l a c k t o w n .o r g .au  
 
bPo in t  pa ym en t  s ys t e m  
Fo l low  the  l inks   
on  our  w ebsi te .  
 

PARISH SCHOOLS 
St Michael’s Primary                   9622 9910 
St Patrick’s Primary                8869 6000  
Nagle College                               8887 4501 
Patrician Brothers College         9671 3000 
Catholic Early Learning Centre  8814 8406 

(St Michael’s)                                
 

Institute for Mission                    9831 4911 
Fr Paul Roberts (Director)  
paul.roberts@ifm.org.au 

 
Diocesan Ministry Centre           8838 3460     

 
Catholic Care                             8822 2222     

Blacktown@ccss.org.au 
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  @mqofblacktown 

WEEKDAY MASSES 
St Michael’s  

Mass 8:00am Mon, & Fri &  7.30pm Wed 
Communion Service 8.00am Tues & Thurs 

St Patrick’s  
Mass 9.00am Tues & Thurs & Sat 

Communion Service  9.00am Mon, Wed, Fri 
First Friday 7.30pm St Patrick’s 

 
SUNDAY MASSES 

5.30pm Saturday Vigil (St Patrick’s) 
7.00am Sunday (St Patrick’s) 
8.00am Sunday (St Michael’s) 
9.30am Sunday (St Michael’s) 
10.00am Sunday (St Patrick's) 

11.30 am 4th Sunday - Filipino Mass (St Michael’s) 
2:00pm - Sudanese Mass (St Patrick’s) 

3.30pm - Syro Malabar Mass (St Michael’s) 
5.30pm Sunday (St Patrick’s) 

6.00pm Sunday (St Michael’s) 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
Wednesday 7.00pm—7.25pm  (St Michael’s) 

Saturday 9.30am - 10.25am  (St Patrick’s) 
 

Anointing of the Sick 
First Saturday during 9.00am Mass (St Patrick’s)  

or by appointment contact Parish Office 
 

HOLY HOUR: 
6.30pm - 7.30pm Wednesday @ St Michael’s 
6.30pm - 7.30pm First Friday  @ St Patrick’s                                                            

 
Baptisms, Marriages, Funerals 

by appointment.  Please contact office for details 

PARISH TEAM  
Parish Priest:      Fr Peter Confeggi 
Assistant Priest:  Fr Luis Herrera 
Deacon:      George Bryan 
Finance Officer:  Jennifer Gillman 
Pastoral Associate:  Lisa Bright 
Pastoral Care Coordinator: Antoinette Mangion 
Parish Assistant:  Aaron Pinto 
Parish Assistant:  Christina Rodricks 
Parish Assistant:  Cate Gabriel 
Parish Assistant:  Kaitlyn Vergano 
Parish Team Meetings each Monday  
from 1.00 - 2.00pm 

 CONTACT US  LITURGY TIMES     CONNECT  

mailto:Blacktown@ccss.org.au


ENTRANCE ANTIPHON:  
Within your will, O Lord, all things are established, 
and there is none that can resist your will. 
For you have made all things, the heaven and the earth, 
and all that is held within the circle of heaven; 
you are the Lord of all. 
 
FIRST READING: GEN 2:18-24 
 
RESPONSORIAL PSALM: PS 127. R. V.5  
May the Lord bless us all the days of our lives. 
 
SECOND READING: HEB 2:9-11 
 
GOSPEL ACCLAMATION:   
Alleluia, alleluia! If we love one another, 
God will live in us in perfect love. Alleluia! 
 
GOSPEL: Mk 10:2-16  
Some Pharisees approached Jesus and asked, ‘Is it against the 
law for a man to divorce his wife?’ They were testing him. He 
answered them, ‘What did Moses command you?’ ‘Moses 
allowed us’ they said ‘to draw up a writ of dismissal and so to 
divorce.’ Then Jesus said to them, ‘It was because you were so 
unteachable that he wrote this commandment for you. But from 
the beginning of creation God made them male and female. This 
is why a man must leave father and mother, and the two become 
one body. They are no longer two, therefore, but one body. So 
then, what God has united, man must not divide.’ Back in the 
house the disciples questioned him again about this, and he said 
to them, ‘The man who divorces his wife and marries another is 
guilty of adultery against her. And if a woman divorces her 
husband and marries another she is guilty of adultery too.’ 
People were bringing little children to him, for him to touch 
them. The disciples turned them away, but when Jesus saw this 
he was indignant and said to them, ‘Let the little children come 
to me; do not stop them; for it is to such as these that the 
kingdom of God belongs. I tell you solemnly, anyone who does 
not welcome the kingdom of God like a little child will never 
enter it.’ Then he put his arms round them, laid his hands on 
them and gave them his blessing. 
 
COMMUNION ANTIPHON:  
The Lord is good to those who hope in him, to the soul that 
seeks him. 

© The scriptural quotations are taken from the Jerusalem Bible, published and copyright 1966, 1967 and 
1968 by Darton Longman and Todd Ltd and Doubleday & Co Inc, and used by permission of the 
publishers. The English translation of the Psalm Responses, the Alleluia and Gospel Verses, and the Lenten 
Gospel Acclamations, and the Titles, Summaries, and Conclusion of the Readings, from the Lectionary for 
Mass © 1997, 1981, 1968, International Committee on English in the Liturgy, Inc. All rights reserved 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS 

Anniversaries: Delia Valmeo,  Victor Pais, Caterina Sapiano,  
Jan Vesey, Evelyn Rajayah  
Special Intentions: Felino Granadino Toledo, Gilda Pinto  
Recently Deceased: Margaret Baptista  

We remember and pray for those who are ill at home or in hospital at this 
time, may they know the healing presence of Christ: Nancy Shami, Melanie 
Randa, Carlos Braithwaite, Lois Roy, Paul Clemson, Tony Clarke, Doreen 
Stanslaus, Dr Cherry Ann Wy, Michael Hiriwo, Leo Iannuzzi, Baby George 
Vella, James Ryan 

If you would like to include in the bulletin the name of a loved one who is ill 
or you are going into hospital and would like to be anointed, please contact 
the Parish Office on 9622 1125 or email admin@mqofblacktown.org.au. You 
may also write your mass intention on the envelopes provided, indicating 
the time and date that you would like your intention to be offered.  

“Let’s ask the Lord for the grace of giving all of us the 
wisdom to trust only in him — not in things, in human 

strength, only in him.” 
- Pope Francis  

Frankly Speaking... 

A t  M a r y ,  Q u e e n  o f  t h e  F a m i l y  P a r i s h  w e  W E L C O M E ,  G RO W  a n d  A C T  

YEAR OF MARK - YEAR B 
27TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

M   8 Oct: Gal 1:6-12; Lk 10:25-37 
T    9 Oct: Gal 1:13-24; Lk 10:38-42 
W   10 Oct: Gal 2:1-2, 7-14; Lk 11:1-4 
Th  11 Oct: Gal 3:1-5; Lk 11:5-13 
F     12 Oct: Gal 3:7-14; Lk 11:15-26 
S     13 Oct: Gal 3:22-29; Lk 11:27-28 

S     14 Oct: Wis 7:7-11; Heb 4:12-13; Mk 10:17-30 

Daily  Readings 

 
 
 
 

Can you help by donating the following food items to  
the Vinnies Pantry this week? 

 Biscuits, Tinned fish(tuna, salmon),  
Tinned meat (corned beef, ham), Pasta sauce  

Your donations can be left in the baskets at the church doors.  
When donating to Vinnies, please ensure that all food products 
are within the expiry date. Please remember that through this 

ministry we are helping people who are doing it tough and 
deserve good things. 

PANTRY DONATIONS 

Happenings over the next few weeks... 
 

 There will be building works around the grounds of 
St Patrick’s and St Michael’s Church. Please be 
alert when moving around these grounds. 

 

 During the school holidays, there will NOT be an 
8.30am Mass at St Michael’s Church. There will be 
a 9am communion service at St Patrick’s Church 
and 7.30pm Mass at St Michael’s on Wednesday 
3rd and 10th of October. The 8.30am Mass will re-
commence on Wednesday 17th October.  

 

 Fr Peter will be on holidays from Monday 1st 
October until Friday 12th October 2018. We wish 
him a restful break.  

 

 Sacramental Team Meeting (including Baptism) on 
Friday 12th October at 7.30pm at the Parish Office. 

  

 Liturgy Team meeting at 9.30am-11am on Saturday 
13th October at the Parish Office. 

 

 Social Justice Meeting at 12pm on Sunday  
14th October at the Parish Office.  

Jean & Betty’s Tours  
6-day far South Coach Tour 

26-31 October 2018 
$950 per person twin share $1250 single supplement 

Cost of tour must be paid in full by  
10th October 2018 

Call Jean for more information on 99203401 or 
0425251754. 



In NSW/ACT a person wishing to make a complaint regarding abuse within a Catholic Organisation should contact: 1300 369 977 

MQOF has joined with One Meal - It Makes a Difference to 
provide nutritious meals to people who are doing it tough in 

the Blacktown area. 
 

YOU CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE! 
Join a team of volunteers to prepare and serve food (once 
every 10-12 weeks) on a Saturday afternoon. There are 

opportunities for those who would prefer to prepare food 
and not attend the services (and vice versa). Please contact 
Terri Sebastian via the parish office (9622 1125) or 0466 

418 809  to volunteer your services. 
 

We are in need of a fridge for the storage room for One 
Meal. If you are able to help out please call the Parish 

Office. Thank you! 

ACOLYTES & ADULT SERVER FORMATION  
Saturday 13th October  

11.30am – 1.00pm 
St Michael’s Church  

We will walk through the changes that will 
be implemented following the liturgy review. 

RSVP: Parish Team on 9622 1125 or 
admin@mqofblacktown.org.au 

REMEMBERING LOVED ONES WHO 
HAVE PASSED ON THIS NOVEMBER  
 

CROSSES  
During November it is a tradition to 
remember and pray for our deceased 
parishioners, family members and friends.  
If you wish, you can write the names of 
loved ones on a purple cardboard cross.   
Blank crosses are available at Church 
entrances and need to be returned by 
Sunday 21st October.  These will be 
displayed in our Churches 
during November.  
 

MASS OFFERINGS  
November Mass Offering 
envelopes are available at both 
St Michael’s and St Patrick’s. 
We ask you to return them 
promptly to enable us to display 
them in folders which will be 
taken up in the Procession of 
Gifts and placed on the altar 
each Mass. 



Address for the Opening of the Australian Catholic 
Youth Ministry Convention 2018 

Rooty Hill RSL, 23 September 2018 
  
Dear friends, 
It is with great joy that I welcome all of you to the Catholic 
Diocese of Parramatta, which I describe as Sydney in 3Ds: diverse; 
dynamic; and demographic heart of Sydney. 
It is fitting that this Australian Catholic Youth Ministry Convention 
should be held at a place that is both the cradle of Catholicism in 
Australia and the face of multicultural society. 
 
Parramatta has a distinction of being the site of the first official 
Catholic Mass and the first Catholic school in Australia. It is now 
the melting pot of our multicultural nation and we even have the 
first Asian-born bishop in Australia to prove it. 
 
Of course, it is fitting too that this Convention should take place 
during the Year of Youth, with the Synod on Young People, Faith 
and Vocational Discernment to be held in Rome next month and 
then the World Youth Day in Panama soon after that.This 
emphasis on young people in the Church means that we take 
young people and their concerns seriously. 
At times, you may think that the Church is led by a bunch of old 
men in dresses and that it is not relevant to your lives and 
relationships, your hopes and dreams, your challenges and 
struggles. 
 
Think again, because Pope Francis wants to change that 
misconception. And so do the Church leaders in Australia, 
particularly with the Plenary 2020.The Church wants to engage, 
listen and accompany young people. The Church as the Body of 
Christ wants to be a safe, welcoming and nurturing oasis for all no 
matter what their background is or where they are on the journey 
of faith. 
Here in Parramatta, I made it my goal to foster a Church where 
there is less an experience of exclusion but more an encounter of 
radical love, inclusiveness and solidarity. There can be no future 
for the living Church without there being space for those who 
have been hurt or alienated. 
 
Like the early Christian community, the Church is called to 
accommodate and accompany the strong and the weak, the 
faithful and the wavering. It is not like a club with strict rules for 
its members. We are family (remember that song!). It is a family 
that cuts plenty of slack, makes plenty of room and 
accommodates those who struggle, question, doubt or stray. 
Pope Francis has constantly challenged the Church to be a place 
where everyone can feel welcomed, loved, forgiven and 
encouraged to live according to the Gospel. It is the challenge for 
us to live more fully, more boldly and more humbly at the 
periphery. 
 
Remember his words in the Joy of the Gospel: “I prefer a Church 
which is bruised, hurting and soiled because it has been out on 
the streets rather than a Church which is unhealthy from being 
confined and from clinging to its own security.” It is the Church 
that dares to do what Jesus did: to accompany the most 
vulnerable, to minister at the liminal and precarious places of 
human vulnerability, to empower all to live life more fully. 
Christianity is about commitment, courage, risk taking, daring to 
dream big dreams. That’s what Abraham and Sarah did when they 
left their home and followed the big dream God had in store for 
them. Mary and Joseph, the disciples of Jesus did the same. 

I am inspired by their examples and this is why I chose my motto 
to be “go further into deeper waters”. I am and we all are 
challenged to abandon our comfort zones and to walk unfamiliar 
and unknown pathways in order to expand our horizons of faith, 
hope and love. 
 
Christianity has everything to do with maximising our potential, 
with taking risks and living with enthusiasm and commitment. 
Pope Francis says he wants to see the young people making a 
mess. He wants them to make waves and shake things up in their 
environment. What he means is that we should not be content 
with status quo, especially when that status quo is less than what 
God wants for us. Australia is a wonderful country but it needs 
young Christian people especially to hold it to account in terms of 
its treatment of the vulnerable. We cannot be salt and leaven if 
we allow our Christian conscience to be desensitised by the 
inequality, injustice and inhumanity in our society and in the 
world. 
 
We cannot be the disciple of Jesus and stay put. Discipleship is a 
journey that demands courage because it forces us to abandon 
security in favour of vulnerability, self-interest in favour of 
passion for justice and compassion for God’s poor. 
 
We are a very small, battered Church in Australia and one that is 
under siege. We can easily feel overwhelmed by the challenges 
and numbed by the negative things around us. Nevertheless, our 
call is not to go back to the known securities and certitudes of the 
past. It is to risk new frontiers of engagement and 
accompaniment. 
 
The Barque of Peter is once again pushed out into deeper and 
more treacherous waters. Here, in the new exile and inhospitable 
environment, we must learn to walk with others. We must learn 
to incarnate the Gospel spirit in our lived experience. We must 
learn to be the humble servants of the Kingdom and the 
sacrament of God’s love and presence in the world. That is the 
conviction that all of us must have as youth ministers. It is what I 
call “passion for the Kingdom” that is in our Christian DNA. The 
greatest service that a youth minister can do is to be a travelling 
companion to the young, with a heart of love more than a head 
full of ready-made answers. 
 
The Church must become the traveling companion of young 
people – and that is what we mean by youth ministry. If, indeed, 
“it takes an entire village to raise a child,” then it certainly takes 
an entire Church to journey with young people as they grapple 
with the Good News and respond in discipleship. 
 
I wish you all an invigorating, challenging and fruitful convention. 
May the Holy Spirit guide us as we seek to be companions on the 
journey, builders of the Kingdom and evangelisers of the world. 
 
Most Rev Vincent Long Van Nguyen OFM Conv 
Bishop of Parramatta 









BAPTISMS 
The Baptism of a child is such a wonderful 
sacrament! To help in your planning should you 
wish to have a child baptised this year,  please 
visit our website for general enquires and 
frequently asked questions at 
www.mqofblacktown.org.au and click on the tab 
Sacraments/Baptism. 
 

BAPTISMS - OCTOBER 2018 
We welcome these young people into our parish family as they 
are baptised this month at Mary, Queen of the Family Parish.  

 
Tadhg Donnellan 

Keira Elisa Estepa 
Liesl Beggs 

Scarlet Mckenzie Bird 
Julia Rose Viado 

Chelsea Crisologo 
Isla Joy Rees 

Emily Marie Scicluna 
Jessica Torralba 

Lincoln Jack Seyfarth 
Luca Jacomo Alessio Sarandrea 

Vincenzo Charlie Mario Sarandrea  
Mikaela Faith Garcia 
Sienna Rae Truscott 

Senetali Jordan Edward Lilomaiava-Smith 
Noah Magayaga 

 
May God Bless you and keep you always. May you always 

know the love of God in your lives as you grow in faith  
and love.  

 

HOME VISIT 
Do you know someone who would like a visit from our Pastoral 
Outreach Team?  
 
Name: ……………………………..……….. Ph:…………………….. 
 

SICK OR HOUSEBOUND 
Do you know someone who would like Holy Communion?  
 
Name: ……………………………….….….. Ph:…………………….. 
 

PLANNED GIVING 
Would you like to support our parish by contributing through our 
Planned Giving Envelopes?  
 
Name: …………………………..………….. Ph:…………………….. 
 

INTERESTED IN MINISTRY IN THE CHURCH 
Would you like to become involved in an area of ministry/service at 
Mass or in the parish?  
 
Name: ……………………………...……….. Ph:………………….. 

Supporting Our Community 
If you would like to make one of the following requests,  

please complete the slip below and return via the collection 
plate or to the parish office. 

Return your completed slip via the collection plate at 
Mass or to the parish office. Someone from the team 

will be in contact with you soon. 



Ivan Cauchi is the 
Ministry Lead for 
Family Groups.  
Ivan shares his thoughts 
about being part of the  
MQOF community.  
 

What do you enjoy about being 
part of MQOF Community? 
Being part of the MQOF Community is first of all an 
opportunity to meet new people, listen to and learn 
from their life stories, enriching my own understanding 
of other people, cultures and aspects of daily life, and 
the challenges of the intersection between faith and 
life.  With time, enduring relationships can form in 
which members support each other in their life 
journey. 
 
What does the Ministry lead for the Catechists look 
like to you? 
My role is to initiate and direct activities attractive for 
the group, maintain contact with members and seek 
out new ones, foster an open and warm environment 
where members can feel comfortable enough to share 
their experiences in an empathetic setting. 
 
Can you tell us a bit about your ministry? 

Membership of the group is open to people from the 
parish and beyond, of all ages, families with or without 
kids, single parents or the elderly.   
 
One family group meets every few weeks or so, usually 
in an outdoor setting (weather permitting), or 
occasionally in a member's home or the parish 
hall.  Members usually bring some food or drink to 
share, and relax in each other's company, sharing their 
life and faith stories and offering support for each 
other, building new and strengthening existing 
relationships as they go along.  Participants can be as 
active or relaxed as they like.  Kids usually run around 
and play to their hearts content, and adults discuss any 
topics of interest, in a fun and open environment. 
 
Another family group consists of just elderly people, 
who meet once a month for lunch in a 
restaurant.  They likewise share their life stories and 
support each other, some participating in other parish 
or social justice activities outside the group. 
 

Anyone interested can get in touch with me.  The 
family groups all look forward to meeting new people. 

 

Leave your contact details at the Parish Office if you 
would like to enquire about  

sharing your faith with others! 



LITURGICAL MINISTRIES ROSTER 
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PARISH SHOPPING BAGS  

Show your support for 
more environmentally-
friendly ways of doing 
your grocery shopping 
and show some Parish 
Pride while you’re at it. 

Call Jenny at the Parish Office on 96221125 for advertising details. 
Please understand that Mary, Queen of the Family Parish cannot take responsibility if the service provided by an advertiser does not meet expectations. 

 
 

 

  

   

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

~ 

MALTA TRAVEL: Tours for 2019 
 

1. 16 Days Highlights of New Zealand: 6 - 21 March. 
All inclusive tour of both North and South Islands. 

This is the 18th time we are running this magnificent 
tour! Guaranteed the best price on the market. Book 
your spot early. Call Charlie Felice on 9631 2689 or 

0412 523 893.  
 

2. 15 Days Splendours of Europe River Cruise: 5 - 20 
May. A fabulous River Cruise from Budapest to 

Amsterdam. It is a very relaxing experience for all to 
enjoy! After the cruise you can either fly to Malta or 
Rome and back to Sydney. Call Monica Ledger on 

9896 0712 or 0414 859 386. 

Ph: 4732 4566 
Unit 1/61 Jack Williams Drive 
Penrith NSW 2750  
www.jandlkitchens.com 

Come and visit our showroom,  
or call and arrange a free in-home consultation.  

J&L Kitchens will design, manufacture and  
install your dream kitchen. 

Remember that Your Dreams Are Within Your Reach! 

Thank you to 
these 

companies for 
supporting 

Mary Queen of 
the Family. 

Their 
sponsorship 
goes towards 
supporting 

ministry within 
our parish. 

“Each of you 
should give 

what you have 
decided in your 
heart to give, 

not reluctantly 
or under 

compulsion, for 
God loves a 

cheerful giver.” 
 

2 Corinthians 9:7 

 


